
Baccalaureate Core Committee  
January 11, 2018  

Minutes 
 

Voting members present: Pat Ball, Isabelle Brock, Natalie Dollar, Filix Maisch, Weihong Qiu, Dana Sanchez, Bill Smyth 
Voting members absent: Nancy Barbour, Bob Paasch, Inara Scott, Rorie Spill Solberg 
Ex-Officio members present: Heath Henry – Academic Affairs, Shannon Riggs – Ecampus, Vicki Tolar Burton – WIC 
Director 
 

1. Category reviews  
• No Discussion Needed 

o WR I 
 WR121 

• Approved 
o WR II 
 WR214 

• Approved 
 WR222 

• Approved 
 WR241 

• Approved 
 WR303 

• Approved 
 WR323 

• Approved 
 WR330 

• Approved 
o WIC 
 WR327 

• Some general syllabus issues were present. Requests for edits were sent back to the 
originator. Approved. 

 
2. Category II proposals 

• No Discussion Needed 
o MUS400 

 Some general syllabus issues were present. Requests for edits were sent back to the originator. 
Approved. 

o MBB255 
 Some general syllabus issues were present. Requests for edits were sent back to the originator. 

Approved. 
o FW470/570 

 Some general syllabus issues were present. Requests for edits were sent back to the originator. 
Approved. 

 
3. Discussion of and vote to approve BCC Standing rules 

• Dana made a motion to leave the Standing Rules as they currently are; motion seconded. Approved 
• A workshop at the Cascades campus was discussed. Many of the instructors are still unfamiliar with the 

Baccalaureate Core and representatives from the Cascades campus agree it could be beneficial. They will 
discuss with other faculty when might be a good time to meet. 
o This discussion led into students who take Baccalaureate Core classes at Cascades and how they are 

feeling a disconnect between the courses and why they are necessary for their degree. Oregon State has 
a ‘playlist’ on the Baccalaureate Core website. It’s a guide for students to see what courses tie into their 



degree program and how it helps them on their path. It was discussed how one could be created for the 
Cascades campus. 

 
4. Student Worker on the Committee 

• How can we encourage student participation on the Baccalaureate Core Committee? 
o Due to the time commitment of the committee, it was discussed presenting the student appointment as 

a short internship with a course credit available. They could assist with some syllabus review (under 
faculty supervision) and write a short paper on what they learned during the term. 
  

 
 

 


